Forncett Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council
held at Forncett Village Hall on Thursday 15 December 2022 at 7.30pm. 

In Attendance: Cllr B Frith (Chairman) Cllr B Humphreys, Cllr G Barnes, Cllr D Welsby, Cllr S Allen, Cllr D Bezkorowajny
Parish Clerk Anne Rayner 
District and County Councillor Barry Duffin
3 members of the public
1. To consider apologies for absence – Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor Coleman. 
2. To receive any declarations of interest – None to report. 
3. To approve the minutes of the last meeting (17 November 2022) – The minutes were approved without alteration and signed as correct by the Chairman. 
4. To consider matters arising from the minutes (for information only) – The Chairman confirmed that the Parish Partnership Scheme application has been submitted.  
5. Open forum, to hear from members of the public, also District & County Cllr – Councillor Bezkorowajny thanked Councillor Duffin with regard to all the work relating to the East Anglia Green pylon project. 

Councillor Duffin reported that South Norfolk Council staff will be moving to Broadland Council’s Thorpe Road offices in January 2023 and then on to the new Horizon offices later in the year. Councillor Duffin also has some District grant money available for projects and the parish council should get in touch if they have anything suitable in mind. 

With regard to the County Council, Councillor Duffin reported that the proposed East Anglia Green pylon project was not supported, with NCC pushing for subsea technology to be used. 

The government has announced new measures to support better insulation for homes. The new ECO+ scheme will extend support to those who do not currently benefit from any other Government support to upgrade their homes. Legislation for the scheme will launch in Spring 2023 and will run to March 2026. 
All 47 libraries in Norfolk will be part of the ‘ Warm Welcome’ campaign. Libraries will be open to provide a warm space, cup of tea, somewhere to play board games or do jigsaws.
National Tree Week (26 November – 4 December 2022) was supported by the County Council and 75,000 young trees and hedges will be planted across the County as part of the 1 Million trees for Norfolk project. 

6. To consider planning applications: None to report
7. To hear of planning decisions: 2022 / 1358 – The Barn, Low Road – Solar panels – This application has been withdrawn. 

2022 / 1692 – The Granary, Northfield Rd – Erection of undercover BBQ and seating area – Approved
8. To report planning comments agreed via e-mail in between meetings:

a) 2022 / 2176 – Red House Farm, High Rd – Single storey annex extension – There were no objections to this application. 
9. To review the following policies:

a) Discipline, dismissal & grievance policy

b) Equalities policy

c) Expenses policy 

The three policies were reviewed and it was agreed that no amendments were needed. 


10. New public seat – The Chairman and Councillor Allen visited Richard Phillips’ workshop at Silfield and he has subsequently visited the village to look at the site and examine the bench at St Mary’s. He will proceed with making a bench as near to a replica to this as possible and it was also agreed that the bench will be powder coated. The exact price has not been agreed (due to fluctuating material prices) but it should not be substantially over the £500 mark. The Chair reported that he has paid £58 into the parish council’s bank account. This is the amount collected at the Jubilee fete this year and this will be put towards the cost of the bench, together with the litter pick money. It was also agreed that a bollard be installed just in front of the bench to avoid damage by vehicles. 
11. To agree the budget and precept for the 2023 / 24 financial year – A summary of the current financial year and a forecast of the next year, together with a budget proposal, was circulated prior to the meeting. The budget was discussed and approved and Councillors agreed to leave the precept at £12000 for the 23/24 year. 
12. To receive the financial report and consider the approval of the following payments: 
	Ch. No.
	Amount
	Payee
	Notes

	SO
	£318.42
	A Rayner 
	December salary   

	DD
	£  59.67
	A J Bell 
	December pension contribution 

	Dr card
	£269.56
	HMRC 
	Q3 income tax  

	BACS
	£792.00
	Excel Electrical
	Village Hall lights 



The financial report and all payments were unanimously approved. 

13. To consider correspondence: None to report
14. Items for information and comment – Councillor Bezkorowajny mentioned the sheet asbestos which had recently been dumped on Cheney’s Lane. The Chairman confirmed that this appeared to have been removed. 
          The Chairman recorded thanks to Phil Whiscombe for all the photos he took at the      Platinum Jubilee event in the Summer which have now been uploaded onto the Forncett village website. 


Finally, the Chairman mentioned that there will be a meeting of the Trustees of the Forncett Parochial Charity immediately after the parish council meeting next month. 

15. To confirm the date of the next meeting as Tuesday 17th January 2023

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.10pm. 
Signed:                                                                                            17 January 2023
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